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WHAT ARE WE UP TO ?

PLEASE HEAD TO OUR SCHOOL CALENDAR ON OUR 

WEBSITE VIA THIS LINK

https://www.stjosephtk.school.nz/calendar/

Principal: 
Suzanne Downey
Ph: 07 878 8190
Email: 
office@stjosephtk.school.nz
26 Seddon Street, Te Kuiti
P O Box 124, Te Kuiti, 3941

ST JOSEPH’S CATHOLIC SCHOOL CENTENARY

The Date is set! Saturday 20th November 2021

Next Meeting:  14 JULY  7.30 pm  in the school 

basement.  

ALL WELCOME.

Come and contribute to this great milestone in 

our history!

Registrations Forms will be available on our 
facebook page and website on the 1st of July

Thank you to those who have offered to sponsor 
a Feature Page in the King Country News. The 
feature page will advertise the Centenary date, 
encourage registrations and inform the 
community about St Joseph’s school history. 
There is still space available! 
To advertise your business and/or support this 
Feature Page will cost $75. 
Please consider supporting the Centenary 
celebrations in this way.

Email addresses of past pupils:  Please forward 
any emails you have of past pupils to:
office 07 8788190  or email 
principal@stjosephtk.school.nz or 
suzanne@stjosephtk.school.nz

  

If you can help with any of the above - Please call 
the office 07 8788190  or email 
principal@stjosephtk.school.nz or 
suzanne@stjosephtk.school.nz

YUMMY STICKERS

Please keep on collecting the Yummy stickers as we 

are able to get free sports gear. The amount available 

to us to use depends on the number of stickers and 

labels we collect. More stickers and label the more 

sports gear we ge to order! Thank you 

for your sterling effort this year. We will 

be able to put in our order for this year,

soon. 

PDF link

QUEEN’S BIRTHDAY WEEKEND
There is no school on Monday, 06 June 2022 as it is a 
statutory public holiday. School 
will be open on Tuesday,
 07 June again. 
Have a great weekend and 
keep safe! 

PARENT SUPPORT GROUP 

If you have a fantastic fundraising idea please let the 

PSG know.  It’s so important that we raise funds for 

the school so that extra resources can be purchased 

for our students. 

UNIFORMS
Please take note: when you order uniform items from 
Elizabeth Michael, you are welcome to have the 
items shipped to the school at 26 Seddon Street Te 
Kuiti for more reasonable courier costs. You can also 
add this request into the “Comments” box on the 
order form and Elizabeth Michael will send it to the 
school address. Students start wearing winter 
uniform after Queen’s birthday weekend. Students 
start to wear school socks and leather shoes instead 
of sandals with a back strap. 

  
  

HOLIDAY PROGRAMME  
Follow this link to more info on a holiday 
programme available at Centennial Park 
School in Te Kuiti these school holidays. 
https://legendz3910.aimy.plus.com

ATTENDANCE
Thank you very much for contacting the school in the case of your child being absent. 

Please continue to do so if your child is not going to be at school for ANY REASON, 

please call 878 8190 and choose from the available options - please leave a message, 

email the office, text on 027 878 8190 or send through an absence notice from the 

website. 

PHOTOLIFE
We have been advised that Photolife has emailed 
you the access key codes to purchase your student/s 
photos taken last term. Please head to the website 
and have a look at their photos. We have received 
the list of Key Codes. If you are not sure what yours 
is, please contact Elmarie in the office. 

ORIENTEERING 2022
 Our St Joseph’s Orienteering for year 4-8 children 
will take place on Wednesday 8th June and the 
Postponement date is set for the 13th June 2022

Children will leave school at 11.00am and be 
transported by bus to Motakiora (Brook Park) for an 
11:30am start. They will be bused back to school 
around 1.30pm. 

Children are to come to school dressed in their 
school uniform with sports gear and running shoes 
packed in their bags. Children will change into sports 
gear/shoes at school. If wet, please include a small 
towel/hand towel and a bag to put dirty, muddy 
clothes and shoes in. 

Please ensure your child has a large packed lunch 
and drink bottle of water.

ATTENDANCE
Please remember to let  us know should your   
student/s be absent from school, for any reason on 
any school day. Thank you   

https://www.stjosephtk.school.nz/calendar/
mailto:office@stjosephtk.school.nz
mailto:principal@stjosephtk.school.nz
mailto:suzanne@stjosephtk.school.nz
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1f9aNkc2yiQBIVM97A7c9tUl6EA9vztX-1ufgqV5uHp4/edit#slide=id.ge1213a0bbf_0_114
https://legendz3910.aimy.plus.com


The good you do today may be forgotten tomorrow - DO GOOD ANYWAY. This 
statement which is just a small part of a larger piece attributed to Teresa of 
Calcutta struck me as capturing the challenge for our staff in schools currently. 
Many of you will be working very hard to protect and nurture your communities but 
you will not necessarily be recognised fully for it – but you continue to do it 
anyway. NZCEO appreciates that as servant leaders you are currently in the 
trenches and that your actions of love, compassion, patience and commitment are 
making a difference. Bless you in this work and let us hope that the current 
challenges you are experiencing are over as quickly as possible.

Ngā mihi manahau

Dr Kevin Shore, Chief Executive Officer

New Zealand Catholic Education Office

Catholic Centre, 22-30 Hill St, Wellington 6011

PO Box 12307, Thorndon, Wellington 6144

Ph 04 496 1739

k.shore@nzceo.org.nz

FROM MRS. DOWNEY’S DESK

Talofa lava
Vaiaso o le Gagana Samoa i Aotearoa is here!
Samoan language week in NZ is here!

This special week helps all New Zealanders journey towards shared cultural understandings. 

At school we began our assembly with a video introduction to some Samoan greetings. With the help of our 
Samoan students we then practiced saying them together.  Instead of the National Anthem, we listened and 
watched the Samoan National Anthem. Our prayers included the Our Father said in Samoan - led by Eti and 
Alapae. 

The greetings and learning has continued in each class space throughout the week.  We would like to think 
that every week our community journeys a little more towards shared cultural understandings.

In the April Education Gazette there was an article about a group of students from Bishop Viard College in 
Porirua who have developed a website to improve pronunciation of Maori and Pacific names. It is called Say it 
Right? Karawhiua. Check it out!

To’e says “ My name To’e came from my grandpa on my mum’s side. I think that’s why I cared so much 
when somebody  mispronounced itm because I knew it was important to my family so it was
important to me”  

Here is a photo of Eti reading a story to Kahikatea Hub in Samoan - 

“Mums Octopus” - How proud can his Aiga be!

********

Jesus commissioned each of us to ‘spread the good news’. 

His message was inclusive, accommodating all languages and cultures. 

It must have been very confusing for the disciples waiting for Jesus’ promise 

“I will send someone to be with you”  Consider the word HOPE  and the attitude 

one needs to have when exercising HOPE. How do we wait in Hope - expecting what we want? or opening 
ourselves to God’s will?  

The day of Pentecost - celebrated this Sunday walks us through all the human emotions surrounding HOPE - 
and the unexpected gift of the Holy Spirit sent, for all people, that we would forever know Jesus walks 
alongside us every day.  Not only that.... the Holy Spirit enabled all cultures to hear his word, highlighting the 
importance of cultural understandings right from the very beginning of our call to mission.

Ma te Wa - 

Have a great Queens Birthday weekend.  

See you again on Tuesday.   Stay safe out there

Keep wearing masks and sanitising hands for others.

Suzanne.

Māku tēnei kiwai
Māu tēna kiwai

“TAKE FRESH COURAGE”

Learn some Samoan simple words and 

phrases

Words and phrases that you could try:

● Tālofa lava: Hello (formal)

● Mālō le soifua: Hello/Good health

● ‘O ā mai 'oe? How are you? (to 

one person only)

● Manuia fa‘afetai: Good, thank you

● Manuia le aso: Have a great day

● Tōfā soifua: Good bye (formal)



Sunday 5th June Pentecost                                              
The Christian holiday of Pentecost is celebrated on the 

50th day from Easter Sunday. It commemorates the 

descent of the Holy Spirit upon the Apostles and other 

followers of Jesus Christ while they were in Jerusalem 

celebrating the Feast of Weeks. Through this baptism of 

the Holy Spirit and fire, the apostles became more 

knowing, and had a greater understanding of the 

mysteries of the Gospel, and were more qualified to 

preach it to people of all nations and languages. It is 

regarded as the birth of the Church.    

     

 

PARISH NEWS 
IN SYMPATHY
Our deepest sympathy to the Pivac family on the passing of Tony one of our oldest parishioners. 
Tony was a regular at Mass before Covid. He will be greatly missed. “Eternal rest grant to him, O Lord, 
and may perpetual light shine upon him. May he rest in Peace.”

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Easter_Sunday
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Holy_Spirit
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Apostles_in_the_New_Testament
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Jesus_Christ
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Jerusalem_during_the_Second_Temple_Period
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Feast_of_Weeks






 READINGS AND GOSPEL FOR 5th JUNE 2022  PENTECOST

First Reading                               Acts 2:1-11

When Pentecost day came round, they had all met in one 

room, when suddenly they heard what sounded like a 

powerful wind from heaven, the noise of which filled the 

entire house in which they were sitting; and something 

appeared to them that seemed like tongues of fire; these 

separated and came to rest on the head of each of them. 

They were all filled with the Holy Spirit, and began to speak 

foreign languages as the Spirit gave them the gift of 

speech.

    Now there were devout men living in Jerusalem from 

every nation under heaven, and at this sound they all 

assembled, each one bewildered to hear these men 

speaking his own language. They were amazed and 

astonished. ‘Surely’ they said ‘all these men speaking are 

Galileans? How does it happen that each of us hears them 

in his own native language? Parthians, Medes and 

Elamites; people from Mesopotamia, Judaea and 

Cappadocia, Pontus and Asia, Phrygia and Pamphylia, Egypt 

and the parts of Libya round Cyrene; as well as visitors 

from Rome – Jews and proselytes alike – Cretans and 

Arabs; we hear them preaching in our own language about 

the marvels of God.’

The word of the  Lord
 

Psalm 103 (104):1,24-29,34

R:Lord, send out your spirit,  and renew the 

face of the earth. 

Second Reading      1 Corinthians 12:3-7,12-13

 No one can say, ‘Jesus is Lord’ unless he is under the 

influence of the Holy Spirit.

    There is a variety of gifts but always the same Spirit; 

there are all sorts of service to be done, but always to the 

same Lord; working in all sorts of different ways in different 

people, it is the same God who is working in all of them. 

The particular way in which the Spirit is given to each 

person is for a good purpose. 

    Just as a human body, though it is made up of many 

parts, is a single unit because all these parts, though many, 

make one body, so it is with Christ. In the one Spirit we 

were all baptised, Jews as well as Greeks, slaves as well as 

citizens, and one Spirit was given to us all to drink.

   

The word of the Lord

Gospel                                    John 20:19-23

In the evening of the first day of the week, the doors were 

closed in the room where the disciples were, for fear of the 

Jews. Jesus came and stood among them. He said to them, 

‘Peace be with you’, and showed them his hands and his 

side. The disciples were filled with joy when they saw the 

Lord, and he said to them again, ‘Peace be with you.

‘As the Father sent me,

so am I sending you.’

After saying this he breathed on them and said:

‘Receive the Holy Spirit.

For those whose sins you forgive,

they are forgiven;

for those whose sins you retain,

they are retained.’

The Gospel of the Lord
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Readings for next week: Most Holy Trinity
First reading Proverbs 8:22-31              Psalm 8:4-9

Second Reading Romans 5: 1-5             Gospel  John 16:12-15    

 

  

 

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1f9aNkc2yiQBIVM97A7c9tUl6EA9vztX-1ufgqV5uHp4/edit#slide=id.ge1213a0bbf_0_114

